date

W. Michael Sullivan, Director

Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management

235 Promenade Street

Providence, RI  02908

cc: Governor Donald L. Carcieri

Timothy M. Costa, Policy Director, RI Office of the Governor

Mark Adelman, Policy Advisor, RI Office of the Governor

Re:  Motor Vehicle Greenhouse Gas Emission Standards Recommendation

Dear Mr. Sullivan,

The Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholders are forwarding this recommendation that the Department of Environmental Management propose regulations to adopt the California standards for greenhouse gas emissions from new motor vehicles.

About this time last year we forwarded a recommendation to then Interim Director Frederick Vincent that DEM adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle II program as a means of reducing greenhouse gas and other emissions from new motor vehicles.  In May 2004 Governor Carcieri announced that Rhode Island would adopt the LEV program.  DEM began a stakeholder process as indicated in the Governor's announcement in July and DEM adopted the LEV program with the Zero Emission Vehicle component in December.

In September 2004 the California Air Resources Board adopted regulations in accordance with Assembly Bill 1493 setting greenhouse gas emission standards for new motor vehicles.  The regulations apply to new passenger vehicles and light duty trucks beginning with the 2009 model year.  

Rhode Island again has the opportunity to follow California's lead and adopt motor vehicle standards that will result in a significant improvement in emissions from the motor vehicle sector.  California's greenhouse gas emission standards phase in from model year 2009 to 2016.  By 2016 the standards will result in a 31% reduction in GHG emissions from new vehicles and an estimated carbon dioxide reduction of 1.0 million tons by 2020 and 1.8 million tons by 2040.  The emission reduction potential from this program is 2 to 2.5 times greater than any other option in the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Action Plan of July 2002.  

While the cost of new cars is projected to increase from $17 per car in 2009 to $1,064 in 2016.,   the increased cost of a new car is expected to be entirely offset by decreased operating costs.  Assuming gasoline prices of $1.74, California estimated a net saving of $24-84 per year during a typical five-year vehicle loan and savings of $285‑325 per year after loan payoff, so that the incremental vehicle cost is entirely recouped in 4 years.  At the currently higher gasoline prices, the incremental vehicle cost is recouped in only 3 years.

Rhode Island's neighboring states of Massachusetts and Connecticut, as well as New York, have committed to adopting California's GHG standards.  

Rhode Island should adopt the GHG standards by the end of 2005 in order to have the standards apply to model year 2009 vehicles sold in Rhode Island, as they will in California and other northeast states.

Sincerely,

Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholders

Please contact the facilitator of Rhode Island's Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder process if you need further information or follow-up.

Dr. Jonathan Raab

Raab Associates, Ltd.

617.350.5544

raab@raabassociates.org

